
Vehicles taxed by Zenith 

• Nothing to worry about as these changes don’t affect you – 
apart from you won’t receive a paper disc. 

 

Vehicles NOT taxed by Zenith 

Buying a vehicle 

• The vehicle tax will no longer be transferred with the vehicle. 
You will need to get new vehicle tax before you can use the 
vehicle. 

Selling a vehicle 

• If you sell a vehicle after 1st October and you have 
notified DVLA, you will automatically get a refund for any full 
calendar months left on the vehicle tax. 

Vehicle tax refunds 

• You will no longer need to make a separate application for a 
refund of vehicle tax. DVLA will automatically issue a refund 
when a notification is received from the person named 
on DVLA vehicle register. 

From 1st October 2014, vehicles still 
need to be taxed, but there is no legal 
requirement to display a paper disc. 

You can check that tax is paid on any vehicle by simply entering its 
make and registration number at: 

https://www.vehicleenquiry.service.gov.uk 

DVLA Tax Disc Update 

https://www.vehicleenquiry.service.gov.uk/



